
	
 

 

February 28, 2022 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Dear CCCFLC Members, 

 We hope that everyone's semester is off to a good start. 

 With our first newsletter of the year, we would like to follow up with everyone regarding the 2021 Conference 
and share some information for our upcoming 2022 Conference. 

2021 Conference Follow-Up & Presentation Links: 

• Presentation #1 - The closed captions were left unedited so everyone can see what unedited captions 
look like, an automated transcript. 

o Presentation 1, Part 1 

o Presentation 1, Part 2 

• Presentation #2 - These captions were probably the ones with the best editing as three of us (Denise, 
Fabián and Adrienne) worked on them for several hours. 

o Presentation 2 (complete) 

• Presentation #3 - These captions are in the middle, done while I (Adrienne) was still teaching myself 
how to do them. 

o Presentation 3, Part 1 

o Presentation 3, Part 2 

We apologize for the delay in getting these out to everyone. It was quite a learning process by itself, but it's also 
been an especially rough couple of months for our team due to COVID and other personal matters. We are 
thankful to now have a much better understanding of how to properly include accessibility features in material 
that is posted publicly. We appreciate your patience and understanding, thank you. 

2022 Conference & 30th Year Anniversary: 

• The CCCFLC was founded in 1992, therefore we plan to have a few surprises to commemorate this 
special occasion. 

• Presently, the conference will be in-person and held at Mt. SAC on Saturday, October 22nd, from 9:00 
AM - 4:00 PM. 



• As per our usual format, there will be a keynote speaker followed by three breakout sessions comprised 
of 2-3 presentations. 

• Each presentation will be 45 minutes, 30 minutes of presentation + 15 minutes of discussion/Q&A. 

• Anyone interested in presenting, here is a link for the 2022 Presentation Application. 

Lastly, for anyone that did not have a chance to fill out the Survey for the 2021 CCCFLC Conference, we'd like to 
ask you to do so now. It should only take 2-3 minutes. If nothing else, we'd like more input whether 
our members prefer to revert to an in-person format or remain online. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 
The CCCFLC Officers: 
Executive Director, Kurt Kemp 
President, Dave Pardess 
Vice President, Dana Arazi 
Secretary, Adrienne Merlo 
Co-Treasurer, Mary Ellen Eckhardt 
Co-Treasurer, Karen Le Cornet 
Catering Liaison, Lynn Vogel-Zuiderweg 
Social Media & Website Administrator, Denise Cabanel-Bleuer 

__________________________________ 

P. S. If you cannot properly see this newsletter from within this e-mail, you may be able to see it better from this 
online link: https://cccflc.github.io/newsletter/2022-01.pdf  


